IMPORTANT NOTICE

As you are probably aware Countryside Properties have a large development that has started in Partington off Lock Lane. To enable specific phases of these works the Parish Council have been informed that the following is required.


A temporary public footpath closure of No 4 where it intersects with footpath number 5 is required. A short diversion route has been put in place to connect footpath number 4 to footpath number 3 which in turn connects to footpath number 5. Once the construction works are completed the footpath will be reopened. 
These footpaths are at the rear of Derwent Close and the closure is likely to be in situ until such time as it is safe to reopen the footpath. The main priority being public safety and prevention of children into the building site.

Also, a temporary road closure of Lock Lane between Buttermere Road and Birch Road outside Our Lady of Lourdes school is required to enable changes to the road layout and the school car park. 
These works will commence on the first day of the summer break and be completed for the start of the September new academic year. The road will then be reopened for use by traffic. 

Signage will be installed two weeks in advance of the works starting and the immediate residents affected will be sent a letter from the contractor outlining the works.

Closures will be introduced from July 21st, 2021. 


